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IMPROVING THE WRC PROCESS

The purpose of this contribution is to offer a perspective on the current WRC preparatory process and on how this process could be improved. As highlighted in Resolution 80 (PP‑98), the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau is instructed to study, with advice from the Radiocommunication Advisory Group, ways of improving the preparations for, and the structure and organization of, world radiocommunication conferences, for consideration by the Conference. An integral component of the current preparatory process is the Conference Preparatory Meeting (CPM), which is mandated through ITU‑R procedures to prepare the technical, operational and regulatory/procedural bases for WRCs. The principal objective of the CPM is to consolidate the work of various working parties and task groups, as well as the Special Committee on Regulatory and Procedural Matters (SCRPM) into a report for the consideration by the Conference. Moreover, the CPM ostensibly provides an opportunity for the ITU membership, particularly representatives from developing countries, to discuss and debate the issues. The question remains, however, whether the current CPM process represents the most efficient and cost-effective means of preparing for conferences in the future and whether there are alternatives which could and should be considered.

In light of the considerable cost overruns experienced at CPM‑99, due in part to the increase in the number of participants (an increase of 46 per cent from CPM‑97), an increase of 16 per cent in contributions and the consequent increase in documentation requirements amounting to approximately 5 million pages in three languages excluding the Report itself, the current process needs to be reassessed. One option could well be the replacement of CPM‑2 altogether, with the draft CPM Report, reflecting the conclusions of the working parties and task groups, serving as the substantive basis for the preparation of the technical, operational and regulatory/procedural text. In implementing this option, BR would be tasked with consolidating the various elements including inputs from the Special Committee into the Report to the Conference.

While representing an obvious cost savings, it could be argued that the opportunity for promoting dialogue among interested parties would be precluded; however, given the observation in Resolution 80 that informal groups and the general liaison between regions have played an important role in facilitating the work of conferences, it is expected that such mechanisms will play an increasingly important and useful role in ensuring that opportunities for dialogue are enhanced.

In conclusion, in anticipation that a cost/benefit analysis will suggest that other options to the current CPM process need to be considered, it is proposed that one such option should consist of a) the delegation of responsibility for preparing the technical, operational and regulatory/procedural text to ITU‑R working parties and task groups dedicated to this purpose; and b) the tasking of BR to consolidate and compile the various inputs into the Report to the Conference.
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